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MSDS标题

ZIRCODUR 63 QB / ZS 63 QB MSDS报告

产品标题

锆酸酐;二氧化锆

CAS号

1314-23-4

化学品及企业标识

PRODUCT NAME
ZIRCODUR 63 QB / ZS 63 QB

NFPA
Flammability 0
Toxicity 2
Body Contact 3
Reactivity 0
Chronic 2
SCALE: Min/Nil=0 Low=1 Moderate=2 High=3 Extreme=4

PRODUCT USE
Used according to manufacturer' s directions.
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CANADIAN WHMIS SYMBOLS

EMERGENCY OVERVIEW

RISK
Harmful by inhalation.
Causes burns.
Risk of serious damage to eyes.

POTENTIAL HEALTH EFFECTS

ACUTE HEALTH EFFECTS

SWALLOWED
  Accidental ingestion of the material may be damaging to the health of the
individual.  The material can produce chemical burns within the oral cavity
and gastrointestinal tract following ingestion.  Because inorganic zirconium
is poorly absorbed from the digestive tract, acute oral toxicity is low.
Injection is much more dangerous, causing progressive depression until death.
As absorption of phosphates from the bowel is poor, poisoning this way is
less likely. Effects can include vomiting, tiredness, fever, diarrhea, low
blood pressure, slow pulse, cyanosis, spasms of the wrist, coma and severe
body spasms.

EYE
  The material can produce chemical burns to the eye following direct
contact. Vapors or mists may be extremely irritating.  If applied to the
eyes, this material causes severe eye damage.  Direct eye contact with acid
corrosives may produce pain, tears, sensitivity to light and burns. Mild
burns of the epithelia generally recover rapidly and completely. Severe burns
produce long-lasting and possibly irreversible damage. The appearance of the
burn may not be apparent for several weeks after the initial contact. The
cornea may ultimately become deeply opaque resulting in blindness.

SKIN
  The material can produce chemical burns following direct contactwith the
skin.  Entry into the blood-stream, through, for example, cuts, abrasions or
lesions, may produce systemic injury with harmful effects. Examine the skin
prior to the use of the material and ensure that any external damage is
suitably protected.  Skin contact is not thought to produce harmful health
effects (as classified using animal models). Systemic harm, however, has been
identified following exposure of animals by at least one other route and the
material may still produce health damage following entry through wounds,
lesions or abrasions. Good hygiene practice requires that exposure be kept to
a minimum and that suitable gloves be used in an occupational setting.  Skin
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contact with acidic corrosives may result in pain and burns; these may be
deep with distinct edges and may heal slowly with the formation of scar
tissue.  The external application of zirconium can cause nodules in the
skinof the armpits.  The material may cause moderate inflammation of the skin
either following direct contact or after a delay of some time. Repeated
exposure can cause contact dermatitis which is characterized by redness,
swelling and blistering.

INHALED
  Corrosive acids can cause irritation of the respiratory tract, with
coughing, choking and mucous membrane damage. There may be dizziness,
headache, nausea and weakness. Swelling of the lungs can occur, either
immediately or after a delay; symptoms of this include chest tightness,
shortness of breath, frothy phlegm and cyanosis. Lack of oxygen can cause
death hours after onset.  The material can cause respiratory irritation in
some persons. The body's response to such irritation can cause further lung
damage.

CHRONIC HEALTH EFFECTS
  There has been some concern that this material can cause cancer or
mutations but there is not enough data to make an assessment.  Limited
evidence suggests that repeated or long-term occupational exposure may
produce cumulative health effects involving organs or biochemical systems.
Repeated or prolonged exposure to acids may result in the erosion of teeth,
swelling and or ulceration of mouth lining. Irritation of airways to lung,
with cough, and inflammation of lung tissue often occurs. Chronic exposure
may inflame the skin or conjunctiva.  Sodium phosphate dibasic can cause
stones in the kidney, loss of mineral from the bones and loss of thyroid
gland function. Xiya


